
July 21, 2023 

TRẠI KHAI PHÁ 5, 2024 - Camp Chief named:  
Frank Sam Trần, Associate Advisor, Crew 299, Liên Đoần Chí Linh, Orange County, 
California 

Frank Sam Trần embarked on his Scouting journey in 2015, joining Liên Đoần Bậch Đầng 
Giang as an Assistant Scoutmaster of Troop 1004.  In 2019, he made the transition to Crew 
1004. Currently, Frank holds the position of Associate Crew Advisor for Crew 299, Liên 
Đoần Chí Linh, where he eagerly contributes to the Scouting community. 

Frank achieved his Wood Badge certification on April 22, 2018.  Additionally, he obtained 
his NRA Range Safety Officer Certification and currently serves as an NRA Shooting 
Instructor for multiple disciplines.  His commitment to enhancing his leadership skills led 
him to participate in the SeaBadge Course 69-HI-2023 and serve as a Troop Guide for Tùng 
Nguyên X.  Frank's dedication to the Scouting movement extends to his involvement in 
numerous regional camps, including the National Vietnamese Scouts BSA Summer Camp - 
Trại Hè Ngành Thiếu in 2019, the Vietnamese Venturing Supercamp - Trại Khai Phá 4 in 
2022, and the 2023 National Vietnamese Scouting Conference.  

Frank is excited for his upcoming role as Camp Chief for Trại Khai Phá 5.  This highly 
anticipated Supercamp is scheduled from June 30 to July 6, 2024, at Camp Rancho Alegre in 
the scenic city of Santa Barbara, California.  

Frank can be reached at 626-487-7233 or at  frank.tkp5@gmail.com 

Lam Nguyen  Wendy Kurten  
Chairman, NVSC Staff Advisor, National Council 
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